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April 25, 2018 

 

Dear Representative, 

 

I write on behalf of the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops’ Committee on Migration 

(USCCB/COM) to urge you to support and co-sponsor H.R. 4796, the “Uniting and Securing 

America (USA) Act of 2018,” as it is written. This legislation, which in part provides critical 

protections from deportation for “Dreamers” qualifying immigrants brought to the U.S. as 

children, was introduced by Representatives Hurd (R-TX) and Aguilar (D-CA) and is currently 

cosponsored by an equal bipartisan group of Republicans and Democrats. 
 

The U.S. Catholic Bishops have long supported Dreamers, recognizing that they are 

contributors to our economy, academic standouts in our universities, veterans of our military, and 

leaders in our parishes. These youths have grown up in our country and know America as their 

only home. They truly exemplify the extraordinary contributions that immigrants can provide to 

our nation when they are permitted to reach their God-given potential. 
 

The USA Act would provide qualifying Dreamers with protection from deportation, as 

well as a path to citizenship. Additionally, the USA Act of 2018: (1) augments border security at 

the U.S./Mexico border, in part through deployment of new technology and development of a 

strategic plan; (2) increases the number of immigration judges and Board of Immigration 

Appeals staff attorneys; and (3) seeks to address root causes and prevent future irregular 

migration by conditioning aid to Central America to prevent corruption. 
 

While a larger solution is still needed to fix our broken immigration system, we urge 

Congress to first focus on passing H.R. 4796, as written, or similar bipartisan and narrowly-tailored 

legislation. Any legislation passed should provide Dreamers with a path to citizenship, not undermine 

our family-based immigration system or terminate existing protections for vulnerable migrants, and 

ensure that border security measures are just, proportionate, and humane. 
 

It is both our moral duty and in our nation’s best interest to protect Dreamers. We hope 

that you will stand with us in supporting these valuable members of our communities and co-

sponsor the USA Act. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 

Most Rev. Joe S. Vásquez 

USCCB Committee on Migration 
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